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DATA PROTECTION
Your personal details are held on a computer belonging to an officer of the Coombe Abbey
Woodturners. Your details are purely for the use of the Club, and are not passed to any third
party. If you object to your name, address and telephone number being held on a computer
belonging to an officer of the Club, then please write to any member of the committee.

HEALTH & SAFETY NOTICE

Woodturning can be dangerous! Always follow the manufacturers’ instructions and safety
advice when operating power tools. Never try the techniques shown at our demonstrations or
in our Newsletter if you are unsure or the procedure does not feel safe. Always use the
guarding and other safety equipment.

The Club takes reasonable care to operate and instruct in a safe manner and strongly recom-
mends all members to follow the Club’s Health and Safety rules and the guidance notes that
the AWGB issue in their Revolutions magazine from time to time.

Members of the Committee

Chairman Brian Edwards
Vice Chairman Alec Steedman
Treasurer Janine Brindley
Secretary Valerie Ansell
Events Secretary Position Vacant

Eric Taylor
Graham Cashmore
Terry Ivins
Roger Smith
Giles Headley

Website: http://www.coombeabbeywoodturners.org

Copy Deadline for the August 2021 issue of the Newsletter is:-
Saturday 24th July 2021

Please forward your News, Stories and Photographs to:-
Graham Ball - Newsletter Editor -
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Vice
Chairman’s

Jottings

Hi everyone and Happy Fathers day
for Sunday to all the Dads.

Well we have the no go for getting in
the work shop yet, so just have to be
patient a little longer.

A group of us continue to meet at
Coombe cafe Wednesday and Friday
for a coffee and a chat, nice to be able
to get out and see people.

We are looking into the possibility of
having an open day in September, as
the Festival of Crafts will not go
ahead this year.

Not really much more to report,
please continue to support the club
through articles and photo's to the
magazine.
Stay safe all
Alec

Alec Steedman
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From the Editor

My request for pictures of bud vases went
down like a lead balloon, only three people
responded to the request and I was hoping
for a lot more from members who had not
contributed to the magazine before. I am
sure there are very few people who have
never turned a bud vase as it is a popular
item for novices to turn and it is good prac-
tise at spindle turning and only a small piece

of wood is required. I have
turned quite a few and
helped so many learners to
turn them, so I looked
through some of my earlier
turnings and could only find
a couple of them pictured
here.

Most of our club members will have seen my
Butterfly vase also pictured here and on the
club’s website. Well after I had completed it my
Granddaughter who is very persuasive really
liked it and asked if she could have it to display
in her new house. I refused to let her have this
one but promised that I would make another one
especially for her, but I could not promise when
that would be.
When I made the first one I borrowed a steady
from a club member as he had got the same
make of lathe as me so I knew it would fit mine.
Then looking through the pages of woodturning
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magazine I came across “Carter Products”
advertisement where their “Multirest” vessel
support system was shown. On Carter prod-
ucts website I viewed a video where every-
thing about it was demonstrated and decided
that this was for me as it was very versatile
and would fit both my large lathe, and my
smaller Vicmarc lathe. I bought the steady
direct from the manufacturers in America
and eventually when it arrived I was more
than satisfied with my purchase and as you
can see (left) it was mounted on my Nova
DVR lathe.
I then set about

cutting all the segments for the vase and started
to glue them together forming the rings of the
vessel and turning the piece as I went along.
Everything was going great and I was really
enjoying myself. The next picture shows the
progress with the steady rest now in place as
the vessel was getting further and further away
from the lathe drive spindle and needed some
support.
Of course all this was taking place over a
number of days as the glue needed to have time

to set properly. In
the next picture you
can see the clamps in place holding the final
rings including the Black Walnut lip of the
vase. These clamps were left in place for a
couple of days and then I finished turning the
outside shape.
I was very pleased with how things were
going and quite pleased with my work so far.
Just a little turning was now needed inside the
neck of the piece and then I could start sand-
ing and polishing before parting off.

Carter Products Multirest

Turn to page 9 ►
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A Company Profile

Welcome to CSM Abrasives Plus. We are suppliers and stockists
of the finest and most complete range of abrasive products to be found
anywhere in the world. Many products here are specialist niche items,
which were previously difficult to find but are now together in one web
site. This, along with all the usual abrasive products you would expect to
find, from discs in velour or sticky back, to portable belts to narrow and
wide belts. We also offer a selection of very competitively priced, high
quality products to complement the abrasives, which allows you to buy
all the items you need for your project from one source.
Our web site www.abrasivesplus.com has undergone massive change and
new products have been added along side the old faithfulls that we have
supplied for years.
So please browse through the site or order your free 132 page catalogue
on 01636 688888.
Don't forget to try the RB 406 abrasive turning cloth and velcro
backed rolls which will be ideal for every turner ( see our advert ) We
are not aiming to be the biggest, but we sure aim to be the best.

"Take a fresh look at a unique company".

This Months Sponsor

I would like to thank Martin Watkins, Managing Director of “CSM
Abrasives Plus” for once again agreeing to sponsor the July Newsletter.
When I first started woodturning a few years ago I bought the J. Flex RB
406 Abrasive from them and was so pleased with it that I have returned
for more. When I acquired a drum sander it made sense to buy abrasives
for this from CSM and I have not been disappointed.
I thoroughly recommend Coombe Abbey Club members to give them a
try based on my experiences with the company.

Please mention that you saw their advert in this magazine when ordering.
Editor
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Oh Dear!
It doesn’t pay to get too cocky. Just
a few cuts with the gouge inside the
neck of the piece and Crack! It
broke off with about three rings all
shattered on the floor of the work-
shop and just the top two rings
including the walnut lip intact and
reusable. There were a few exple-
tives *!* coming forth and the ex-
tractor removed some blue air from
the workshop but I pulled myself
together and set about re-cutting
segments to replace those that were
lost. My ego was well and truly
dented and the picture shows
where we are now. All this hap-
pened before Christmas 2020 so
you see I haven’t touched the lathe since then. I think I will have to turn
some simple things on my small Vicmarc lathe to get in some practice
before re-attempting to finish my Granddaughters lovely (not so lovely
now) “Butterfly Vase”.

Am I the only one to have woodturning disasters? Surely not. If you have
a story you can share please let me have it together with pictures if possible.
Also please share your success stories again with pictures if possible, I
am not asking for any specific items to display in the newsletter next
month so just send me what you have please and maybe you will be
helping me to fill a few pages.
Many thanks.

One Line Philosopher:
No road is long with good company.

oOo

Graham
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Hi Graham,
Further to your request, please find photos at-
tached of a couple of bud vases.
I turned the yew one in 2018, with the timber
orientated to have a sapwood rim around the top.

A plastic
tube is fitted
inside to
hold water
for a freshly cut bud.
The other I turned only a few weeks
ago, having bought prescription safe-
ty glasses. I thought their visual
ranges were somewhat different to
the regular bifocals bought at the
same time, but before sending them
back I decided to test the focal
lengths in a workshop situation. Phil
Steele kindly let me loose on his

lathe, with a branch of timber freshly cut by a neighbour and returned
with the saw he’d borrowed. As it
dried, the piece cracked around a
couple of knots, so was never com-
pletely finished.
I decided that the glasses are fo-
cussed at appropriate distances for
turning and reading drawings with-
out having to mess about, so have
kept them. I just need our club work-
shop to re-open so I get my money’s
worth of use from them!
Best wishes
Giles

Bud Vases
By

Giles Headley



11

Hi Graham,
I’ve actually managed to get onto the gar-
den without wearing wellies today!
I enclose a picture of a bud vase I made
many years ago from a banksia nut. It’s
finished in Chestnut hard wax oil, and has
a test tube inserted so it can be used for
sweet peas and the like. Hope it’s of some
use for your newsletter.
Thanks,
Malc

A Bud Vase
By

Malcolm Waters
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Q U A L I T Y • C A R E • P E R S O N A L S E R V I C E

Trinity Marina, Coventry Rd,
Hinckley, Leicestershire LE10 0NF
TELEPHONE: 01455 632478

www.tmsmotorgroup.co.uk/volvo

Let TMS look
after your Volvo
SALES // SERVICE
PARTS // ACCESSORIES
With over 300 years combined experience of working
with Volvo, nobody knows your Volvo like TMS.
With award-winning levels of customer service and
state-of-the-art facilities at Trinity Marina, what ever
your Volvo requirements, the TMS team can deliver.

TMS VOLVO HINCKLEY
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If you ever ask a professional production
wood turner about turning in a factory environ-
ment, there is a very good chance that he/she
would explain that they were paid by the volume
of turned items in a day. So, the most efficient
process to turn the maximum number of items per
day would generate the most income. Out of the window would go
anything that would slow down the production process, such as changing
chisels and turning off the lathe. Today most production processes, e.g.
chair legs, are done on CDC equipment that mount the work, select a
cutter and cut the chair leg based on a form of template design. But for a
number of years production turning was done in a factory using belt
driven lathes without any braking systems and only a clutch to stop and
start the lathe.

The development of a drive
centre that could be engaged
or disengaged could take
minutes off the time it would
take to complete one spindle
for example. So to that end
the Stebcentre lathe drive
centre was developed. The
point of a Stebcentre drive is
it is fitted with a spring-load-
ed centre point. When pres-
sure is applied, the wood can
be driven with only the tip of
the teeth biting. The other
big advantage of the Steb-
centre is that if a turner is
taking cuts with a skew and

In the Workshop
Stebcentre drive

By
Philip Stephens
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it digs in the wood, it will stop turning without a dig protecting the turner
and the work.

Today you’re not likely to meet a wood turner at a seminar or club
meeting starting up a conversation about how he/she is using a lathe with
a Stebcentre fitted to turn a large number of identical chair legs every day,
but the use of a Stebcentre to set the size of the chucking point to hold
spindle or lidded box work may be of interest – that is if you don’t want
to overcut the chucking point and find that you can’t grip the work in the
chuck jaws.
There are three main types of Stebcentre drive commercially produced:

�� A drive Stebcentre - that fits into the drive take-off of your lathe.

�� Revolving Stebcentre – use on the tail stock of a lathe

�� Chuck drive Stebcentre – that is dovetailed to fit into most chucks.

Out of the list above the most common type that you would see and use
today is the chuck drive Stebcentre, which means that you don’t have to
remove your chuck when using a spindle blank or cutting a chucking
point on the wood.
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(Please note: That for safety, both the club and AWGB do NOT recom-
mend mounting any work while a lathe is running. Any work should
ONLY be mounted on a stationary lathe and the lathe started at its lowest
setting to confirm stability before increasing the speed. There is no need
or advantage to mounting work on a moving lathe.)

Process for cutting a chucking point in your wood using a chuck drive
Stebcentre

Fit the chuck Stebcentre to the chuck
jaws you intend to use for the mount-
ing chucking point in your work.
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Cut down the chucking point
on the inside of your work
until it is slightly smaller
than the outside of the jaws.
If you need a chucking point
on the other side, you can
reverse the work or by using
a set of callipers measure the
chucking point and repeat on
other side.

When complete, stop the lathe and
remove the Stebcentre from the
chuck. Mount the work using the
newly created chucking point.

oOo

HENRY TAYLOR TOOLS
&

CHESTNUT FINISHES
Any item from the catalogue can be supplied

15% discount on Henry Taylor tools and
10% discount on Chestnut finishes

for Club members.
If you are needing further supplies through this lockdown then

please speak to Eric who will do his best to get them to you.

Ring: Eric Taylor on 02476 328831
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A BIG
THANK YOU

To everyone who has renewed their membership to the club
As promised the prize draw has taken place. I numbered every member
who had renewed by 31st March then folded numbers for all and drew one
from the hat. Number 29 won the £15.00 Axminster voucher and that
number was allocated to

COLIN GRUNDY
Congratulations.

Even though you have missed out on the prize draw you can still renew
your membership for this year.

Keep our club going and
RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP now

We are still trying to keep you connected with our regular newsletter and
connecting you to events using zoom, Graham sends a regular email out
about the zoom events.
Members are welcome to contact people from the club for advice about
challenges they face in their turning or other woodcraft and we are
hopeful that we will soon be able to meet up at Coombe even if not in the
workshop.
Membership costs are outlined below – any questions please get in touch
with Janine.

Individual member AWGB £18.00+£8.00= £26.00
Family AWGB £28 + £8.00 per person
2 people AWGB £28.00 + £16.00= £44.00
3 people AWGB £28.00 + £24.00 = £52.00

Cheques made out to
Coombe Abbey Woodturners

For all membership renewals please do one of the following:

1. BY POST.
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PLEASE enclose a self-addressed stamped envelope

Mail your membership renewal cheque made out to Coombe Abbey Wood-
turners to
Janine Brindley (Treasurer) 19, Merrifield Gardens Burbage, Leics. LE10 2TE.
and as soon as I can I will post your new membership card out to you.

2. DIRECT to BANK

The costs are as outlined above plus £1.00 to cover postage.

Anyone wishing to pay directly into the bank please contact Janine Directly by
TEXT (07931417378) message or EMAIL (treasurercawt@yahoo.com).

PLEASE put your name and address in the message

I will reply giving you sort code and bank account number confirming your
details.

3. Anyone who needs to update their details please TEXT or
EMAIL me with your name and change of details.

4. If you know of anyone wanting to join as a new member,
please ask them to contact Janine by TEXT or EMAIL a membership
form will be sent out.

I hope that everyone who has requested a renewal has received their
membership cards. If, after about a week, you have not received your
membership cards please get in touch again, if possible the reminder
would be best by text message.
Stay safe and well. All the best for a better 2021. Janine.
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Graham hope all is well with
you,
Here are a couple of pictures of
bud and twig vases I did recent-
ly, I thought they may split but
have held together well.
Phil Steele

Bud Vases
By

Phil Steele
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Bamber is a star performer

Plus news of ShedFest and some filming
The Blind Woodturner

Jun 21

Hello! And welcome to this month’s newsletter.

We’ve had an exciting month with news of more filming plus another
potential project waiting in the wings. Chris has been turning most days
for Taurean Arts•and to fulfil a number of commissions.

Bamber and Chris had their annual Guide Dog visit and the first in
Derbyshire so the Guide Dog instructor covered some new routes for
Chris. They always put the Guide Dog and owner through their paces.
Bamber performed like a trouper. The next visit won’t be until Bamber is
9, in 4 years time.

UKMSA video
Chris is extremely proud to be the Patron for UK Men’s Sheds Associa-
tion. He knows, from his own experience, how important creating and
making is for its positive impact on mental health.

Extract taken from the Newsletter
of

The Blind Woodturner
Submitted by Gillian Clover

Kind permission given by Chris & Nicola Fisher.

Most Coombe Abbey club members will have fond memories of the
demonstration at Walsgrave Baptist Church given by Chris Fisher ac-
companied by his wife Nicola and his trusty guide dog “Bamber”.
The three of them were also invited to the Christmas Party of that same
year when Chris and Nicola acted as judges in the club competitions.

Editor.

►
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Men’s Sheds (or Sheds) are similar to garden sheds – a place to pursue
practical interests at leisure, to practice skills and enjoy making and
mending. The difference is that garden sheds and their activities are often
solitary in nature while Men’s Sheds are the opposite. They’re about
social connections and friendship building, sharing skills and knowledge,
and of course a lot of laughter.

shedfest

Coming up in July is the annual ShedFest event. Chris will be taking part,
remotely.

Here’s more info if you would like to join the sessions or find out more
about Men’s Sheds.

We are proud to announce that Virtual ShedFest 2021 will run from the
6th to 8th July covering topics from jointing and woodturning to sustain-
ability and Raspberry Pi!

Amongst the many great presenters for this years event we will have Dr
Barry Golding who wrote the book on Men’s Sheds, Peter Sefton, Chick-
en Bone John and our very own Patron Chris Fisher RPT, the Blind
Woodturner.

We look forward to welcoming people from across the UK and the rest
of the World for a celebration of all things Men’s Sheds.• More informa-
tion will be available at Menssheds.org.uk

taurean arts
Our chance meeting with Matthew, the owner of Taurean Arts, has led to
Chris having his work displayed and for sale in the gallery. Inspired by
Japanese ceramics, Chris has been turning a variety of pieces in a Japa-
nese style, as well as expanding the scope of his work to include state-
ment pieces.
We’re delighted that they have been really popular and are selling well.

►
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For our full range of Bandsaws
call 01530 516926 for your FREE catalogue

or visit our website www.charnwood.net or showroom at
Cedar Court, Walker Road, Bardon Hill, Leicester, LE67 1TU

B250 10” Premium Bandsaw

£299

New Premium Grade 10''
Woodworking Bandsaw ideal for

woodturners

-Huge 6'' Cutting Depth Capacity
-10'' Cutting Width (Throat)
-Supplied with High Quality British
Made Blade
-Precision Ground Cast Iron Work
Table
-Quick Action Lock On Rip Fence
-Crosscutting Mitre Guide Included
-Quiet Induction Motor
-Mains Powered LED work Light
-Integral Dust Collection Tray
-Includes Floorstand
-Primarily used for Woodworking

Also availabe
B300 12” Premium Bandsaw £459
B350 14” Premium Bandsaw £579
Now in stock & on display in our

Leicester Showroom
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The piece on the table, almost out of view(!) to the left in the above
photograph sold within hours of being put in the gallery. In fact, this is
the only photo I have of it!

There’s a bit of a story behind the sale. The lady who bought the piece
came in shortly after we delivered it so was able to have a chat with Chris.
She came back that afternoon with her husband to purchase Chris’
Ammonite sculpture.

news
It’s looking likely that the BBC documentary will go live in July. As soon
as we have confirmation of date and time, we will let you know. We think
it will be on BBC2.

Filming for another project is also now confirmed for July with a trans-
mission date of October.

Chris has also been featured recently in the Ashbourne and Derby Tele-
graph newspapers.

►
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And in a short video for Derbyshire Live. We made the film in Chris’
workshop and Derbyshire Live edited it and shared it on their Facebook
page.

Thanks for reading and subscribing to our newsletter, and sharing this
journey with us. We are grateful to you all for your support and interest
in Chris’ woodturning.

Have a great month. Keep on turning!

Nicola, Chris and Bamber

■

oOo

Submitted by Gillian Clover
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Hi Graham

I thought to pass the following info to you for
inclusion in the newsletter if you have space.

A subscription to Woodturning magazine is
now just under £46 for 12 issues. This repre-
sents a 15% discount on the cover price. What
started for me as a Christmas present now
requires renewal in June, as they produce 13 issues a year!

However, a subscription can be obtained much more cheaply if the
potential subscriber has access to vouchers gained on a Tesco Clubcard.
It offers a value of £1.50 for every 50p voucher redeemed, so rounded up
a subscription costs £15.50 in vouchers. The transaction occurs through
the Clubcard system, which then sends an email containing a code. That
code is then used on the payment page of GMC publications website to
obtain the subscription. One doesn’t have to be the cardholder either. My
sister sorted it using her vouchers and we just changed the magazine
delivery details on the GMC site. Many people are going digital, but I still
prefer a paper copy of all my magazines, then I can read them away from
a computer screen.

I hope some of our members find this info useful. I think the value/cost
ratio is the same for any of the magazines available through the Clubcard
scheme, so family members with other interests could similarly benefit.

Giles

Woodturning Magazine
A Cheaper Subscription Method.

By
Giles Headley
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“Don’t tell me how to work safely! I’ve been at
this job for five years!”

More cartoons submitted by Gillian Clover
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Obituary
John Cooke
1940 - 2021

I was very sad to learn of the death
of John Cooke who passed away on
Tuesday 1st June 2021.
John’s wife Judith informed me
that John had been in hospital for
almost seven weeks but returned
home on 21st May.

John Cooke joined Coombe Abbey
Woodturners on Tuesday 6th Au-
gust 2013 and was present at many
of the club meetings. He was a very
friendly person and always willing
to help out where possible.

It was whilst showing John how to
set up and work the club’s video
cameras at my home that we got
talking about our respective work-
ing careers. It transpired that John had served an apprenticeship at the
same engineering company in Leicester as I had with him joining only
one year after me. Unfortunately we didn’t get to know one another then
but we had certainly plenty to talk about and reminisce over since.

John will be sadly missed by many club members, and I am sure the
whole club will join me in sending our condolences to his wife Judith and
to all his family at this very sad and difficult time.
Editor
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